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S-100WG Letter: 04/2018 November 12, 2018 
 

Preparations for the next S100WG meeting, S-102 Project Team Meeting, and S100GI Registry 
Workshop in Aalborg, Denmark (25 February to 1 March 2019) 

And 

Formal Review of proposed Edition 2.0.0 of S-102 and proposed Edition 1.0.0 of S-98 

References: 

A. A. HSSC Letter 02/2018 dated 15 October – New Editions of IHO Technical Standards 
B. S-102 Edition 1.1.0 Redline and Clean Version 
C. S-98 Specification for Data Product Interoperability in S-100 Navigation Systems 

 

Dear Colleagues: 

1. Denmark has graciously offered to host the next S100WG working week from February 25 to 
March 1. During this week there will be three meetings with the following schedule: 

February 25 – 26:  IHO GI Registry Workshop 

February 25 – 26:   S-102 Project Team Meeting 

February 27 – March 1:  S100 Working Group Meeting   

2. Due to the timing of HSSC meetings and the publication of S-100 Edition 4.0.0, the HSSC 
Members rejected the endorsement of S-102 Edition 2.0.0.   In addition, many members 
provided additional comments for S-102 during this approval process.   

3. In consultation with the S-102 Project Team Lead, the HSSC comments have been 
incorporated into a new redline version of S-102 (labelled edition 1.1.0). It was determined 
that a S-102 project team meeting will be held during the S100WG working week to discuss 
and resolve these comments and any new comments that maybe submitted during the 
upcoming review period so that Edition 2.0.0 may be submitted to HSSC11. 

4. As part of the S100WG working week, the IHO Registry Manager will be holding a two day GI 
Registry workshop 
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5. In addition, the S100WG work plan has the following standards that are on target for 
submission to HSSC11: 

a. S-97 – Guidebook for S-100 Product Specification Developers  
b. S-98 – Specification for Data Product Interoperability in S-100 Navigation Systems 
c. S-121 – Maritime Limits and Boundaries 
d. S-129 – Underkeel Clearance Management 

6. S-97 needs to undergo an additional review as it now includes data quality guidance, any 
comments will be adjudicated at the S100WG meeting. 

7. S-98 has also undergone a review, and the comments to be adjudicated at the S100WG 
meeting. 

8. The S-121 and S-129 Project Teams are in the process of finalizing edition 1.0.0 of their 
respective product specifications, and will be submitted to the S100WG for approval prior to 
HSSC submission. 

9. Please note the following deadlines for preparation for the upcoming S100WG working week. 
a. General Meeting Papers:  January 18th, 2019 
b. S-102 Comments: January 11th, 2019 
c. S- 97 Comments: January 11th, 2019 
d. S-121 and S-129 Edition 1.0.0 submission: January 30th, 2019 

 
 
 
 

Julia Powell 
 
 
 

S-100WG Chair 
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